
William J. Walker, son of Harold John (1897-1978) and Vera Blanch (Black) 

(1904-1984) Walker, was born 24 February 1944, Spokane, Spokane County, 

Washington.  Harold and Vera married in 1924, St. 

Johns, Clinton County, Michigan.  At death they were 

interred Glendale Cemetery, Okemos.   William was the 

youngest of 6 siblings.  He graduated from Okemos 

High School in 1963. 

For many years William, who lived in the Grand Ledge 

area, Eaton County, Michigan, was a professional truck 

driver.  He was the father of 5 children.  William died 24 

January 2015.  Place of inurnment unknown.  

Springport Funeral Home, 121 Pearl St., 

Springport, MI  William J. Walker, age 70 of 

Springport, and formerly of Grand Ledge, MI where he lived for 25 years, 

completed his life's journey on Saturday, January 24, 2015, at his daughter 

Tamera's home, where he had lived for the past 19 years.  He was born 

February 24, 1944 in Spokane, WA, the son of Harold and Vera 

(Black) Walker. He is survived by his children Tamera E. 

(Kenneth) Kane, Teresa A. Ramsey, Sherry M. (Elessie) Mitchell, 

Rodney W. (Traci) Walker, and Anthony S. Walker, 13 

grandchildren, 12 great grandchildren, several nieces and 

nephews, and former spouse Janet.  

 

He was preceded in death by his 

parents and siblings. He was a 

graduate of Okemos High School, and will always 

be remember for being a caring, loving, honest, and 

hardworking man who retired after 43 years as a 

semi-truck driver for Lindberg/Bodycote.  He loved 

family outings, bowling, golf, the great outdoors, 

and along with his spouse co-founded Critter Alley 

Wildlife Center in Grand Ledge.  A self-taught wood 

worker he took great pride in the historical home he 



owned on Front St., in Grand Ledge, that he restored.  Close family members will 

always have fond memories of him shouting at the T.V. while watching sporting 

events.  There are no services scheduled at this time.  

Remembering  

Bill in high 

 school: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Kerry Byrnes '63 kindly notified the OHS Alumni Association of William's death. 


